
 
RECREATION CENTERS OF SUN CITY, INC. 

Bowling Committee 
January 4, 2024 

 
The meeting was called to order by Chair Jim Rough at 9:00am in the Lakeview Board Room. 
Chair Rough introduced the new Co-Chair for 2024, Connie Jo Richtmyre 
 
PRESENT:   Chair Jim Rough, Co-Chair Connie Jo Richtmyre and Committee Members Darrel 
Larson, Bruce Lamb, Sharon McCauley, Fred Jones, Carmel Scharenbroich, George Edwards, 
Roger Beebe, Lynda Bettini, Jim Powell 
 
RCSC STAFF:  RCSC Director of Bowling Mike Dirmyer, General Manager Matthew 
D’Luzansky 
 
GUESTS:  RCSC Board President Kat Fimmel and Cardholder Ron Shasteen 
 
REVIEW/AMEND MEETING SUMMARY:  The Summary from the December 7, 2023  
meeting was accepted as presented. 
 
ACTION ITEM:  None 
 
Mike Dirmyer, RCSC Director of Bowling:    
 
We have continued sending the bowling scores to the Independent newspaper every Wednesday. 
 
Open Bowling pricing increased January 1st, 2024. 
 
The USBC lane inspection at Bell Lanes was a success.  We are certified for three years with no 
corrections that need to be made.  We received a score of 94%.  Brand new bowling centers are 
required to be at 95% so we are in a great spot considering the age of the lane panels. 
 
The inspection at Lakeview Lanes is scheduled for February 11th, 2024. 
 
Bruce Lamb, USBC League Director:  Bruce reported  over $12,000 was collected for Bowlers 
to Veterans Link (BVL) from area bowlers.  All bowling tournaments past and current are 
occurring with entries good. Current awards are on display at both Centers, USBC. 
 
Lynda Bettini, Sun City Bowling Association President:  Lynda noted increases in league 
bowlers, a very good New Years Eve Bowler-Rama at Lakeview Lanes.  New introduction of Hall of 
Fame inductees with dates of banquet and annual bowling tournament announced.  Details are being 
furnished to the media plus at both Centers. 
 
Old Business:  Security systems planned for Sun City are now being installed at Centers 
to determine the necessary locations of cameras, equipment etc. 
 
New Business:  None 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
Next meeting:  Thursday, February 1, 2024 at 9:00am in the Lakeview Board Room. 
 
Adjournment:  The meeting adjourned at 9:25am 
 
Respectfully Submitted,  
 
 
Darrel Larson, Secretary 


